 Delta State University holds press conference on tragic death of student Demartravion "Trey" Reed
CLEVELAND, Miss. – September 17, 2025 – Delta State University (DSU) today convened a press conference to address the heartbreaking loss of 21-year-old student Demartravion "Trey" Reed, whose body was discovered on campus on September 15. University President Dr. Daniel J. Ennis and DSU Chief of Police Michael Peeler shared updates on the institution's response.
President Dan Ennis 
“Today, our Delta State family continues to grieve the loss of one of our students, ‘Trey’ Reed of Grenada. I have spoken with Trey’s next of kin and shared our heartbreak. On behalf of the university, I extend our deepest condolences to all who knew and loved him.” 
 
The Bolivar County Coroner’s office has issued a preliminary report that indicates no evidence of foul play. “While rumors have been difficult, I want to assure you there is no ongoing threat to campus safety. The investigation remains under the direction of law enforcement, and Delta State is cooperating fully.” 
 
Counselors and support services remain available to students through the O.W. Reily Counseling Center, and to faculty and staff through Human Resources. 
 
“This loss has shaken our community. As president, and as a parent, I want you to know that our first concern is for our students and their well-being. We ask for compassion and respect as we walk together through this painful moment.” 
 
Chief of Police Michael Peeler 
“At approximately 7:05 a.m., University Police were notified of a body found near the pickleball courts on campus. The individual was identified as 21-year-old Trey Reed of Grenada, Mississippi. His next of kin were notified immediately. 
 
The Bolivar County Coroner’s Office retrieved the body, and the Mississippi Bureau of Investigation, Bolivar County Sheriff’s Office, and Cleveland Police Department are assisting in the investigation. The autopsy was underway at the time of the press conference. 
 
At this time, there is no evidence of foul play and no ongoing threat to campus safety. The investigation is active, and updates will be shared as appropriate. All media inquiries regarding investigative details should be directed to law enforcement.”
 

